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From the Principal
Upcoming events

10 May
School Photo Day FLA

11-14 May
Year 7 & 9 NAPLAN, McCowage Hall

14 May
St Vincent de Paul Sleepout

16 May
Father Harold Baker MSC Memorial 
Service 11am

17 May
NAPLAN catch up day, McCowage Hall

17-18 May
Year 10 Immunisations 

20 May
Years 11 -12 Hospitality Parent Dinner

20-23 May
Canberra Eisteddfod

24 May
Music Performance Evening, 
McCowage Hall

27 May
Sacred Heart Day Mass, Sports Centre

28 May
Year 7 & 11 Enrolments close

Dear Parents/Carers, 
Staff and Students,

A very belated 
welcome back to 
Term 2, given that we 
are already at the end 
of the third week of 
term. Like Term 1, this 
is another short term 

filled with many important events and 
activities. As we go about these relatively 
‘normal’ day-to-day activities, can I take 
this opportunity to remind our families 
that we need to remain vigilant in relation 
to COVID-19 and the advice we continue 
to receive from ACT Health. Thank you 
to those families who have followed our 
protocols and the advice of ACT Health 
and have kept their students at home 
when they have been experiencing 
cold and flu symptoms ensuring that 
our community remains as healthy as 
possible.

I have had the privilege this week to 
spend two days on retreat with the 
Chevalier Institute at Douglas Park, 
just south of Sydney. Douglas Park is 
the spiritual home of the Missionaries 
of the Sacred Heart in Australia and 
being able to be immersed within the 
MSC community who reside there, their 
Spirituality of the Heart, and to be able to 
follow and walk in the footsteps that so 
many within the wider Chevalier family 
have before me, was a truly special and 
powerful experience.

Earlier this year we lost a valued long-
term member of our own MSC community 
with the passing of Fr Harold Baker 
MSC. Former students and families 
would remember Fr Harold very fondly 
from his time at the College. As Deputy 
Principal he played a fundamental role 

in the introduction of co-education at 
the College initially in Years 11 and 12 
in the late 1970s. A Memorial Service 
will be held for Fr Harold on Sunday 16 
May at 11am. Registrations are required 
for those wishing to attend the service 
through the link on the College website.

Opening Assembly, ANZAC 
Ceremony and Heart Photo
At the Opening Assembly for the term, 
we held our ANZAC commemoration 
service which included reflections from 
students and staff members whose 

WEBSITE DARANET

Fr Harold Baker MSC with Debutants

Cadets at the Anzac Ceremony

https://www.daramalan.act.edu.au/
https://fs.daramalan.act.edu.au/adfs/ls/?SAMLRequest=jVNNj9owFLzzK1DuxEkAsbEgEoV%2BIFGIIO2hl8o4z8VSYqd%2Bdpf%2B%2B3UStqBqi%2BqLpfGb8Zvx8xxZXTV06exZHeCnA7SDoV%2BXulJIu8NF4IyimqFEqlgNSC2nx%2BXnLU3CiDZGW811FfxFe8xiiGCs1KqnbdaLYL97v91%2F3Oy%2Bs8lYTLgQUZKkEzYWkXh6itMoFumMz8QpgVNUzibptKd%2BBYNeZxF42WDQqyE62Ci0TFmPR0k8isajKC2ShEYJnU6%2F9dS1NysVsx39bG2DlBCBYckMq1nFVMi4DaF0IXOElQJJhaSn5lfX76Qqpfrx2OypL0L6qSjyUb4%2FFr3I8jWElVboajBHML8khy%2BH7a2fthkF9u2m2qAJ79lhc26CrBOetzjtYjDZ%2FwjNyT3jptHQnXezWee6kvx3h7frgzY1s%2F82HYdxh8hyJLpS6hQ2wKWQUAZ%2FZJZVpZ9XBpiFRWCNg2BIsru7r%2FMIZTedPiQLFztc6bphRmL7aHDxHq6mb8bvy1eVH7UDiOzhNHLK2zoP53571qZsHxi4v7vwqWGjjb1m9KZ4nxh50HY2eD2%2B%2F2rZCw%3D%3D&RelayState=%2Flogin%2F
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From the Principal

Chloe Bateup

ANZAC Ceremony

Goolagong winners of Spirit plate and House cup at the 
Cross Country Carnival

Max Berry

family members have served in the 
Armed Forces, or who are currently 
serving, and what ANZAC Day means to 
them. These stories provided us with a 
poignant reminder of the sacrifice of our 
service personnel during times of conflict 
and peacekeeping. I would also like to 
acknowledge the students who are in 
Cadet Units from the Air Force, Army and 

Navy, for their contribution to the service.
During the assembly we acknowledged 
the Age Champions from each of the 
College Sports Carnivals which were 
held during Term 1. A full list of our 
Swimming and Athletics Age Champions 
can be found following the Sports 
Reports. Our Cross Country Champions 
were included in the April edition of 
Daranews. Congratulations to all of our 
champions, many of whom have gone on 
further to achieve successes at the ASC 
Swimming and Athletics carnivals. The 

ASC Cross Country is scheduled to be 
held later this month. I was also delighted 
to present two Principal’s Awards during 
the assembly to Chloe Bateup (Year 12) 
who won the Australian Junior Women’s 
Triathlon earlier this year and to Max 
Berry (Year 10), who won the U16 100m 
and 200m National championship over 
the recent holidays. We were able to 
view a condensed version of Chloe’s 
remarkable win, and Max’s win in the 
100m.

Following the assembly, we took our 
annual Heart Photo. This year, in addition 
to our regular photo, a former student, 
Patrick Lindley, whose company 
specialises in drone footage, also took 
‘live’ footage of the Heart being formed 
and the campus as a whole. 

The next time that we will gather 
together as a community will be for the 
Sacred Heart Day Mass and activities 
on Thursday 27 May. We will be blessed 
to have Fr Bob Irwin MSC celebrating 
Mass with us on that day.

Staffing Changes
We welcome back Desiree Bandle 
this term from leave in Term 1. We also 
welcome to our teaching staff Jacklyn 

Roberts (Visual Arts), Josh Sands 
(PE and Health), and Sarah Presneill 
(Science). Mrs Toni Heferen will be on 
leave for Term 2 with Ms Annette Brady 
and Ms Melinda Clarke taking over her 
Psychology classes for the remainder of 
the semester.

2022 Enrolments
A reminder that applications for Year 7 
2022 must be submitted by Friday 28 
May 2021 to be considered in the first 
round of offers for a place in 2022. This 
deadline is the same for current families 
as well as new families. Enrolment forms 
are able to be completed online this 
year via the link on our website, https://
www.daramalan.act.edu.au/ or by 
downloading and completing a hard copy 
of the form from our website. Enquires 
or questions concerning enrolments 
should be directed in the first instance 
to Damaris Brown, at enrolments@
daramalan.act.edu.au or 6245 6348.

Year 11 2022 Transition
Due to current COVID-19 restrictions, 
we unfortunately were not able to hold 
the Year 11 2022 Transition Evening in 
the format calendared. A copy of the 
information session recording can be 
found on Daranet and on the College 
website. An assembly was held during 
this week’s Pastoral lesson for Year 
10 students reiterating much of the 
information that is contained in the 
recording. I would encourage families 
to take the time to view the recording 
and, as I mentioned in the information 
session with students, that they begin to 
ask questions about the many pathway 
options available to them as part of their 
Senior Secondary Studies. A reminder 
that The Notice of Intention forms, 
emailed to families earlier this term, are 
due to be returned by Friday 17 June.

Year 9 Camp
Despite the wet conditions, it has been 
wonderful for the Year 9 students to be 
able to attend camp this week. Camp 
provides a vital opportunity for students 
to develop their team-work skills through 
resilience and perseverance. During the 

Jacklyn Roberts Josh Sands Sarah Presneill

https://www.daramalan.act.edu.au/
https://www.daramalan.act.edu.au/
mailto:enrolments@daramalan.act.edu.au
mailto:enrolments@daramalan.act.edu.au
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days that the students were here at the 
College they participated in a range of 
workshop activities that were facilitated 
by a combination of our staff and external 
agencies. Thank you to all the staff who 
attended the camps over the course of 
the week as this is a significant three-day 
commitment where staff are on constant 
duty.

NAPLAN
Next week students in Years 7 and 9 will 
be completing the NAPLAN tests. Last 
week both year groups participated in 
a Coordinated Practice which formed 
a key part of the familiarisation for the 
tests and tested the IT connectivity in 
McCowage Hall. We see these tests as 
just a regular part of school rather than 
something about which students should 

be concerned. Hopefully students will 
find the online tests a positive experience 
given that this will be the second time 
they have completed the tests in this 
format.

School Photos
A reminder that school photos will be 
taken next Monday 10 May. If a student 
is absent on that day the only catch up 
time the photographers will be here is 
Friday 21 May for the first lesson in the 
morning.

P&F
The next meeting will be held as per the 
College calendar, on Wednesday 12 
May beginning at 6:30pm in the College 
Board Room. All parents are welcome 

to attend. The email address is pandf@
daramalan.act.edu.au should you wish 
to contact the Committee with any 
matter.

I would like to take this opportunity to 
wish all of the mothers in our community 
a lovely Mother’s Day for this coming 
Sunday.

Best Wishes
Rachel Davies- Principal

Recent media reports, notably in 
the Canberra Times over the past 
week, highlighted that vaping is 
becoming widespread amongst 
young people. Vaping products are 
being cleverly marketed, especially 
on social media platforms, despite 
vaping being illegal for those under 
the age of 18, and has become a 
growing problem which schools 
and parents are concerned about. 
Given the nature of vaping devices 
they can be difficult to easily 

detect. We have been working 
with our staff to alert them to the 
appearance of these devices so 
that they can recognise and identify 
them should they come across 
them here at school. Students in 
Years 7 to 12 have participated in 
a pastoral lesson delivered by our 
Pastoral Team that included reliable 
and credible information about 
the health concerns and legalities 
around the use of vapes. 
Families are encouraged to access 

with their student the following link 
from ACT Health which provides 
comprehensive information about 
vaping and a variety of images of 
e-cigarettes, https://www.health.act.
gov.au/sites/default/files/2019-05/
Electronic%20cigarettes.pdf. 
Families can be reassured that 
the College takes this issue 
very seriously and will work with 
students and families closely when 
issues arise. Should families have 
information or concerns about 
this issue, they are encouraged to 
speak in the first instance with their 
student’s Pastoral Leader.  

Vaping and E-Cigarettes 

Sacred Heart Day
Seeking Volunteers 
If you are available to help 
with our barbeque lunch 
on Thursday 27 May from 
11.30am – 2.00pm, I’d love to 
hear from you! 

Please let me know you can 
help, via this link 

SHD Barbeque Lunch 
Volunteers 

Thank you in advance! 
Yvonne Turnbull

mailto:enrolments@daramalan.act.edu.au
mailto:enrolments@daramalan.act.edu.au
https://www.health.act.gov.au/sites/default/files/2019-05/Electronic%20cigarettes.pdf
https://www.health.act.gov.au/sites/default/files/2019-05/Electronic%20cigarettes.pdf
https://www.health.act.gov.au/sites/default/files/2019-05/Electronic%20cigarettes.pdf
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=9nBDDKeW4U2bjAtCd5Mege14dwZXHIhOlOtNDE1qEaNUOFJOTEcxTUlQNEs0RkFNOTE4MllRV005UC4u&web=1&wdLOR=c32C2062F-FF15-4040-9E70-03E3F5A6E010
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=9nBDDKeW4U2bjAtCd5Mege14dwZXHIhOlOtNDE1qEaNUOFJOTEcxTUlQNEs0RkFNOTE4MllRV005UC4u&web=1&wdLOR=c32C2062F-FF15-4040-9E70-03E3F5A6E010
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STEM Professional Visit

Year 10 iSTEM class report 

On Wednesday 31 March, the Maths 
Department welcomed Dr Joan 
Licata for an afternoon of enrichment 
activities for students in Years 7 and 11. 
We have been working with Dr Licata 
since 2014 as part of the CSIRO STEM 
Professionals in Schools program.

Dr Licata is a Senior Lecturer in the 
Mathematical Sciences Institute at 

ANU.  Her research area is geometric 
topology, and she has shared with 
our students just a fragment of what 
topology is all about. 

Year 11 delved into the world of knots 
and their link to work in DNA. Students 
are now able to throw words such as 
trefoil, achiral, invariant, isotopy and 

colourability into their conversation. 
We may never look at a Carroway 
seed in quite the same way. 

Year 7 were blown away by the Euler 
characteristic and probably dreamt all 
night about doughnuts and triangles 
after their investigative task. 

Year 11 Year 7Year 11

Students in Year 10 iSTEM classes 
have studied the use of prosthetic 
limbs and were required to develop 
a mechanism to achieve a specific 
goal. Whilst using the design process, 
students were given the brief to hold 
a soft drink can and lift it off a bench 
100mm. To operate different parts 

of the prosthetic limb, students used 
hydraulics within medical components.

Various designs were developed - with 
creative flair - and all students achieved 
the required goal of lifting a soft drink 
can 100mm off a bench.
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Languages

As part of our end of Term One 
festivities and exploration of 
German cultural traditions, Year 10 
German students spent a lesson 
hand painting eggs. Colourful, 
intricately hand painted eggs 
are an Easter tradition in many 
European cultures, including 
Germany. These are used to 
decorate houses in the lead up to 
Easter and can be seen hanging 
on branches inside and outdoors.

Students brought in their own 
blown out eggs and put their 
fine motor skills and creativity to 

the test. We searched for some 
inspiration pictures, then got to 
work bringing our ideas to reality. 
We quickly found that the intricate 
designs required even more time, 
skills, and patience than we had 
initially thought... but by the end 
of the lesson, almost everyone had 
finished decorating at least one 
egg they were proud of. Painting 
our own eggs gave us a greater 
appreciation for this art form and 
a chance to experience a small 
part of German culture before our 
own Easter celebrations with our 
families.

In the first week of Term 2, 
Year 11 and 12 students from 
St Edmund’s, St Clare’s and 
Daramalan College had their 
Senior Japanese Immersion 
together. Here are some 
reflections from students.

“My experience 
with the Japanese 
Excursion was 
very enjoyable. It 
was nice to have 
a day wherein we 
could converse 
fully in Japanese. 
At first it was quite 
a surprise to only 
be conversing in 
our non-native 
language, however, after the day’s 
activities it had become much easier 
to articulate my ideas in Japanese. 
Making chopsticks and enjoying 
authentic Japanese cuisine was 
excellent fun. Tragically, my chopsticks 
did not have such a great time. 
Immersing ourselves within the culture 
that we have been studying for so 
long was an excellent experience, 
not only for my journey in learning 
the language, but understanding the 
culture that lay behind it.”
By Michael Duncan  
 
“The Senior 
Japanese 
Immersion 
Day was very 
interesting and 
educational. 
I found the 
chopstick making 
to be particularly 
interesting. 
Yamaguchi-
san taught us 
how to make 
the chopsticks, and he taught us all 
about polite chopstick etiquette and 
the correct way to use them. When 
making our chopsticks, we got to 
choose from several types of wood 
and personalise them by carving them 
in our own ways. I also enjoyed going 
to lunch at Fyshwick Markets. It was 
a good opportunity to mingle with the 
other schools and appreciate Japanese 
culture over a traditional meal. I also 
liked how we got to play Japanese 
activities such as games about 
Japanese slang words and celebrities. 
It was fun to collaborate with the other 
students and be competitive. I think it 
helped improve my Japanese skills. 
Overall, I enjoyed the day and would 
love to go back in the future.”
 By Claudia Bowditch   
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Book Club 

Dungeons & Dragons

Location: Every Thursday 
The Cyber Room (U1) 
from 1:00pm-1:40pm (Lunch)

Team Gale or Team Peeta? Join the 
Discussion at Book Club!
Do you like books? Do you like clubs? 
Then book club is the place for you!
Every Thursday in the cyber lab we play 

Kahoots, have invigorating conversations, 
and discuss everything about books! 

Feel free to come along on Thursday 
at lunch time. There are no prior 
requirements or signing up, just turn up 
and join in.

Jade: 17006@daramalan.act.edu.au
Simon: 17086@daramalan.act.edu.au

Here are some book reviews from our members:
Artemis Fowl series - Despite being 
written predominantly for children, 
the Artemis Fowl book series has an 
interesting world and storyline that 
captivates you instantly. One of the 
major selling points of the series is 
that the protagonist is the villain of 
the story, at least in the first book. It 
has enthralling characters that feel 
realistic, a magic system and even 
codes at the bottom of each page 
that enrich you in the story even 
more. Great book series by Eoin 
Colfer. 9/10 - Callum Fenwick

Ready Player One by Ernest Cline 
is the ultimate holy grail for any nerd. 
When famous video game developer 
James Halliday passes away, he 
leaves his entire fortune to whoever 
can discover a hidden easter egg. 
Only catch is, the easter egg is 
hidden in the OASIS, a multiplayer 
simulated reality where anything is 
possible. 
This book quite literally transported 
me into another world. Cline is witty, 
clever and has written one of my 
favourite books of all time. I’d give 
it 5 stars and recommend it to any 
lover of pop culture. Jade Breen

The “Chaos Walking” Trilogy 
“The Knife of Never Letting Go”, 
“The Ask and the Answer”, and 
“Monsters of Men” is a unique and 
terrifically written series based on 
New World. New World is a planet 
inhabited by an alien race called the 
Spackle, it is a world where all men’s 
thoughts are projected to the world. 
Patrick Ness has created a brilliant 
and memorable world between the 
pages, and I would recommend it to 
any keen reader. Charles O’Daly 

We are so pleased to report that the 
Dungeons and Dragons Club has really 
taken off this year! We have had quite 
a few new faces join us this year, so we 
now have around six different groups 
running their own campaigns. Most of 
these campaigns are run independently 
by the students themselves, so it really 
shows what a creative and clever 
group of students we have. 
 
We are also very excited about 
our upcoming character writing 
competition! Entrants will be asked 
to create an interesting backstory in 

200 words for our pre-made character 
sheets. Keep your eyes out for the 
flyers and more details, available soon 
in the Library.
 
We are a diverse and inclusive group 
and always happy to welcome new 
participants. If you are interested, 
please feel free to visit the Seminar 
Room in the Library on Tuesday or 
Wednesday during lunch time. We 
look forward to seeing even more new 
faces!

Mr Hesterman and Ms Bochenek

MAILTO:17006@daramalan.act.edu.au

mailto:17086@daramalan.act.edu.au
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Vinnies Night Patrol 

Vinnies Night Patrol van serves hot 
drinks and sandwiches and provides 
warm clothes and toiletries to some 
of Canberra’s most vulnerable 
people. Staff and students from 
Daramalan College volunteer with 
the service. We will be holding more 
training later this term for senior 
students interested in volunteering 
for Night Patrol shifts (date to be 
advised). 

On 14 May we launch the 
Daramalan Winter Appeal at our 
school Vinnies Sleepout. We will 
be collecting donations of winter 
clothing until 16 June, after which 
all our donations will go directly to 
the Night Patrol Vans. House Points 
will be allocated for items (new or 
good quality second hand) that are 
brought in, and for any monetary 
donations made via QKR. 
•	 One point for a pair of socks 

(preferably new) or gloves or 
beanie or scarf, 

•	 Three points for male adult sized 
jumpers and jackets and 

•	 Five points for blankets 
and sleeping bags. 

Every year we donate more and 
more items, so thank you for your 
ongoing generosity.

Thinking boat
a change of
classroom?

Imagine travelling to another country 
 where you will assist to achieve a just,

sustainable, interdependent, and peaceful
world free of poverty. 

As a professional mentor with Palms
Australia, you work alongside a local

teacher for one or two years. Together
you will implement lasting benefits for

students now and into the future.

comprehensive pre-placement preparation 

return travel to country of placement

accommodation in host community

insurance coverage 

a basic living allowance

personal and professional support

connection with Palms' network of Participants

comprehensive debrief on return home

Teachers from Catholic schools who

have undertaken a Palms placement

have received leave without pay and

assurances their long service leave

entitlements and salary progression

will be protected. Contact your

school administration or the Catholic

Education Office to see how they can

support you during your assignment

and when  you return to Australia. 

Palms Australia supports teachers with:

Scan this QR code for more
information about assignments
abroad with PALMS AUSTRALIA 

or click here

Ph: 02 9560 5333

SHARE THE DIGNITY
 
Last term Daramalan took part in 
Share the Dignity’s March Drive 
for sanitary products.  Once again, 
I was overwhelmed by both the 
physical and monetary donations.  
On the last day of term, we were 
able to hand over four large garbage 
bags of items and donate $1000.  
Your generosity means that women 
in vulnerable situations in Canberra 
and across Australia will receive 
these essential items. Thank you for 
supporting this cause and being part 
of our College’s mission to be on 
earth the heart of God in whatever 
way we can.
 
Cheryl Hamill
AP Mission
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Legislative Assembly 

On 1 April 2021, four Year 12 Legal 
Studies students; Lara Kennedy, 
Laura Whitley, Maya Smith 
and Christina Dettori travelled 
to the ACT Legislative Assembly 
for the Interschool Parliamentary 
debates.  The Daramalan team 
had the difficult task of arguing 
against the proposal that voluntary 
voting should be extended to 
those aged 16 and above. The 
girls did an admirable job and 
were complimented on their lucid 

and persuasive arguments by the 
members of the Assembly who 
adjudicated the debates. After the 
debates, the team participated 
in a Q & A session on the ACT 
Legislative Assembly and asked 
intelligent questions about the 
gender makeup of the Assembly 
and the nature of the political 
culture that exists in ACT politics. 
All found the day to be an extremely 
valuable experience.

Non Violent Resistance (NVR)

enquiries@racr.org.au              racr.org.au

Ph: 02 6122 7100

This 10 session group program is designed for 
parents, grandparents and carers of children and 
adolescents who are displaying aggressive, violent 
and dangerous behaviour.

NVR is an approach, specifically to target violent, 
destructive and controlling behaviour in children, 
adolescents and young adults.

Resistance against the violence is a step by step 
process; building on parent’s lived experiences and 
knowledge.

 

Overcome your child’s violent, 
dangerous and destructive 

behaviour with NVR

When:   6 May 2021 to 8 July 2021

Time:    Thursday nights 5:00-7:00pm

Where:   15 Napier Close Deakin

Cost: Free

For more information or to make a 
referral please contact our

Specialist Family Violence Coordinator  
(02) 6122 7100
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Dance

Band

Axel Ruge

Daramalan dancers have been very 
busy over the last month in the dance 
studio with Open Evening, TEN Year 
6 Dance lessons across two Try Dara 
Days, Dance Company auditions 
and exciting classwork activities. 
Year 12 Dance student Olivia Smith 
participated in the Year 12 Dance 
Moderation Day at Canberra College 
Performing Arts Centre last Friday, an 
ACT BSSS event which was facilitated 
and organised by Ms Chapman. 
Thank you to Emily McGrory, Olivia 
Smith, Ashleigh Nguyen, Claire 
Donaldson and Annabel Pryor for 
helping Ms Chapman with the Year 6 
Dance lessons.

Beginner Band has been underway 
since Week 5 of Term 1. The Band is 
making excellent progress and is already 
producing some great sounds! If anyone in 
Year 7 is interested in joining please see 
Mr Jackson in the Music Office.

Music Performance Evening will be held in 
McCowage Hall on May 24 at 6.00pm. This 

will feature all the ensembles and is always 
an entertaining and enjoyable evening. You 
will need to register your attendance via a 
link which will be provided shortly.

Could all musicians wishing to go on 
Music Tour this year please return your 
expression of interest forms to the Music 
Office ASAP. 

Year 8 dancers, circus poem composition

Open Evening Dance Company, junior ensemble  

“On Monday 29 March we listened to Axel 
Ruge, a world-famous Bass player from 
Germany. Mr Ruge has performed with many 
notable orchestras including the Berlin and 
Munich Philharmonics, as well as the Sydney 
and Melbourne Symphony Orchestras in 
Australia. He played a variety of songs from 
the Romantic era for the music students, with 
one of these songs being a modern version of 
Greensleeves. During his last few pieces, he 
was accompanied by Daramalan teacher, Mrs 
Visser-Scott who played the piano. We were 
intrigued and inspired by his musical talent 
and hopefully some students are motivated to 
learn the Double Bass.”

Emma English Year 11 Music

Olivia Smith & Ms Chapman at CCPAC for Year 12 
Dance Moderation Day last Friday
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Alyssa Carson: 20-year-old astronaut 
and on track to be the first woman on 
Mars

“Always follow your dream and don’t let 
anyone take it from you.”

Quite often, we only look at senior women 
in rankings, role and age, as inspirational 
speakers. Yet, we have so many amazing 
young women, who are shaping the 
next generation. Alyssa is determined 
to encourage women to pursue careers 
in STEM. Her talks share her challenges, 
her determination, her father’s fear of her 
traveling to Mars but also the thousands of 
people that are involved in the process to 
get ‘one person’ in Space. Alyssa also speaks 
about the journey to be selected to go to 
Mars, and how she prepares for plan b if 
for some reason she can’t travel in 2033. Be 
bold and follow your dreams. 

Abbey Curran and Lisa Hutchinson (Year 
12) had the honour of being part of an 
interview with Alyssa as she prepares for 
the Mission to Mars in 2033, thanks to NASA 
and Amazon Web Services. They were able 
to ask Alyssa about being the youngest on 
the mission and about her interest in STEM 
and space. Watch this space for a recording 
of the interview, and then for the Mission to 
Mars in 2033!

 Applying to university for 2022? 
ANU direct applications are now 
open. Year 12 school-leavers can apply 
directly to study at the Australian National 
University (ANU) in 2022 between 3 
March and 24 May 2021. Applying 
directly is free and covers admission, 
scholarships and accommodation. All 
Year 12 students who intend to apply 
for the ANU to study in 2022 need to 
apply online at www.anu.edu.au. Please 
contact Ms Brady in the Careers Hub if 
you have any questions or if you need 
any assistance with the process. 

UAC applications for undergraduate 
study in ACT/NSW opened through the 
Universities Admissions Centre (UAC) on 
Thursday 1 April 2021. Year 12 students 
received their UAC PIN on this day via 
their Daramalan school email address 
and will need to keep this number in 
a safe place. Not all courses for 2022 
will be available, all semester 1, 2022 
courses will be available from August. 
On-time applications will be available 
through UAC until the end of September 
2021. 

Recommencement of Defence Work 
Experience
Defence is excited to announce the 
recommencement of their Work 
Experience program after a 12-month 
shut down period during the pandemic. 
Students should keep an eye on 
available opportunities on the Defence 
Careers website. Contact Ms Brady 
if you have any questions or need 
assistance with the application process.

The Year 13 Expo is totally free and a 100% 
online careers exhibition! May 17-19
Hear about your dream career from 
speakers killing it (maybe ‘thriving’) in 
their industry and explore exhibitors 
across work, study and travel - all without 
leaving the house.

In a nutshell, the Year 13 Expo is 
designed to help you find your passion 
and plan your future. Over the course 
of three days and with the help of 30+ 
incredible speakers and over a hundred 
exhibitors, we want to show you that 
pursuing a career doing something 
you love is not only possible, but totally 
worthwhile. 

Careers News

DARAMALAN CAREERS 
WEBSITE

https://www.anu.edu.au
https://year13.com.au/expo/year13-expo-2021
https://www.daramalancareers.com.au/
https://www.daramalan.act.edu.au/
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Careers News cont...

No matter whether you’re unsure about 
what you should be doing with your 
future or you’re keen to learn how to 
land your dream job – they will have 
something for you.

For information on sessions and FAQ’s 
visit https://year13.com.au/expo/year13-
expo-2021 

Useful Websites and Resources
Skills Spiderweb
Different jobs need different skills. The 
Skills Spiderweb shows 12 skills that 
are common across many jobs. The 
size of the web shows the level of skill 
or expertise workers usually need to 
perform well in their job. So, the larger 
the web, the higher the skill level.
Students are encouraged to visit Skills 
Spiderweb and play with the little drop-
down tab and explore the many jobs 
listed.  Students can learn more about 
the skills required for particular jobs.

Health Fact Sheets
NSW Government Health has really 
useful medical specialty fact sheets to 
assist students in making more informed 
career choices about the many careers 
in the health industry, and to ensure their 
career plans not only fulfil their personal 
aspirations but also align with the needs 
of the industry.  Students keen on finding 
out more about what the job is about, 
whether or not there is a shortage, etc. 
are encouraged to browse the following 
link on NSW Health - Medical Career 
Planning. 

Engineering Heroes Podcasts
Engineers Australia has now officially 
taken the helm of the Engineering 
Heroes podcast series. Students keen 
on a career in engineering may find 
these podcasts about the engineering 
challenges in today’s society of interest. 
Engineers discuss their work life and 
the issues they are dealing with. There 
are various categories of podcasts 
including aerospace, building services, 
and computer systems. Visit Engineering 
Heroes and sign up for regular updates.

Your Career Website
Students are encouraged to browse 
the very useful Your Career website 
which allows students to learn about 
occupations and explore career ideas.

Applications for the 2022 ADF Gap Year are 
now open
An ADF Gap Year is a unique opportunity 
for students to experience life in the 
Navy, Army or Air Force, without needing 
to make a long-term commitment.  The 
skills obtained through the ADF Gap Year 
program will provide them valuable work 
and life experience and are completely 
transferable. It will enable students to 
develop the confidence for their next 
endeavours.

Students who take part in the ADF Gap 
Year program:

•	 Gain valuable skills and work 
experience.

•	 Enjoy a great salary package plus 
free healthcare.

•	 Live a varied, active, and healthy 
lifestyle.

•	 Make friends with like-minded 
people.

•	 Have the opportunity to see more of 
Australia.

Applications are open!  Learn more and/
or apply at ADF Gap Year 

Students might like to participate in 
Defence Force Information Sessions, or 
watch YouTube clips, so visit Defence 
Force Events and Information

https://year13.com.au/expo/year13-expo-2021
https://year13.com.au/expo/year13-expo-2021
https://public.tableau.com/profile/occupation.and.industry.analysis#!/vizhome/OccupationSkillsSpiderweb/OccupationSkillsSpiderChart
https://public.tableau.com/profile/occupation.and.industry.analysis#!/vizhome/OccupationSkillsSpiderweb/OccupationSkillsSpiderChart
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/careers/Pages/career-planning.aspx
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/careers/Pages/career-planning.aspx
https://engineeringheroes.com.au
https://engineeringheroes.com.au
https://yourcareer.gov.au
https://yourcareer.gov.au
https://www.defencejobs.gov.au/events?page=1&perPage=21&query=&eventsDate=upcoming
https://www.defencejobs.gov.au/events?page=1&perPage=21&query=&eventsDate=upcoming
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Sport News
Rugby
Round 1 of the ACT Junior Rugby Union 
competition kicked off on Saturday 1 May. The 
First XV had a tough day out against our fierce 
rivals, St Edmund’s College, going down 44-
12. Congratulations to the U13 boys and U14 
girls, many of whom played their first game in 
Daramalan colours.

Daramalan will field ten teams in the 2021 
competition, with two girls teams again this 
season. Round 2 (Saturday 8 May) will be our 
first chance to see all our teams playing at 
Daramalan. If you are in the area, please drop 
in and support our teams. First XV kick off at 
3.05pm.

Rugby Results - Round 1

Age Group Home Results Away

U13 Div 2 St Edmunds White 59 Defeated Daramalan Red 5

U13 Div 1 St Edmunds Blue 0 Defeated by Daramalan Black 39

U14 Boys St Edmunds Blue 15 Defeated Daramalan 7

U14 Girls Daramalan 66 Defeated Broulee 15

U15 Div 2 St Edmunds White 31 Defeated Daramalan Red 12

U15 Div 1 St Edmunds Blue 19 Defeated by Daramalan Black 46

Third XV St Edmunds 39 Defeated by Daramalan 48

Second XV St Edmunds 33 Defeated Daramalan 22

U18 Girls Canberra Grammar 5 Defeated by Daramalan 56

First XV St Edmunds 44 Defeated Daramalan 12

Netball Results 

Dara Team Result Opposition Score

Hallinan Defeated EGNC Blue 55 - 9

McMahon Defeated by GNC Titanite 12 – 37

Ellis Defeated SGRNC Grittins 36 – 2

Pratley Defeated by Merici Swifts 9 – 30

Green Defeated by EGNC Violet 15 – 41

Borlase Defeated Merici Fury 33 – 9

Chatfield Defeated Merici Sting 25 – 14

McKinnis Defeated by BAS Whirlwinds 12 – 21

Hadley Defeated Dara Harby 13 – 5

Wood Defeated by GNC Sunstones 30 – 36

Maloney Defeated by Radford Silver 24 – 29

Tippett Defeated SGRNC Rosellas 31 – 25

Mannix Defeated by GNC Blue Corals 20 – 30

Ravillion Defeated GNC Peridots 39 - 8

Bassett Defeated by SGRNC Roadrunners 26 - 53

Hockey Results 

Dara Team Result Opposition Score

Daramalan U18/1 Girls Deafeated By United 0-2

Daramalan U18/2 Girls Drew CGS 1-1

Daramalan U18/2 Boys Defeated by St Pats 0-2

Dara/Wests U15/2 Girls Defeated by TVHC 0-5

Dara/Wests U15/2 Boys Defeated St Pats/NCE 3-1

 Basketball Results - Round 1

Age Group Team Score Results Team Score

(JPL U14 Girls) Daramalan College 50 Defeated Ginninderra Rats 39

(JPL U14 Boys) Daramalan College 38 Defeated By Weston Creek Woden Dodgers 82

(JPL U16 Girls) Daramalan College 54 Defeated By Ginninderra Rats 72

(JPL U16 Boys) Daramalan College 76 Defeated Norths Spirit 55

(U16 Boys Division 6) Daramalan College Black 30 Defeated CGS BLAZERS 20

(U16 Boys Division 6) Daramalan College Red 13 Defeated By Radford Bucks 19

(U16 Boys Division 4 A) Daramalan College 34 Defeated Marist Aqua 21

(U16 Boys Division 5) Daramalan College Black 37 Defeated By Canberra City Stallions 20

(U16 Boys Division 4 B) Daramalan College Red 41 Defeated By Tuggeranong Southern Cross 18

(U16 Boys Division 3 A) Daramalan College 27 Defeated Canberra City Stallions 38

(U16 Girls Division 3) Daramalan College 17 Defeated Tuggeranong Southern Cross 22

(U16 Girls Division 1) Daramalan College 29 Defeated BAS Braves 19

(U16 Boys Division 2 B) Daramalan College 39 Defeated Marist Blue 27

(U16 Boys Division 1 B) Daramalan College 38 Defeated By Weston Creek Woden Dodgers 41

(U14 Boys Division 6) Daramalan College 37 Defeated Weston Creek Woden Dodgers Red 0

(U14 Boys Division 5 A) Daramalan College 18 Defeated By St Edmund’s College Black 21

(U14 Boys Division 3) Daramalan College 16 Defeated By Gungahlin Flames 35

 (U14 Boys Division 4 B) Daramalan College 20 Defeated By Radford Clippers 30

(U14 Girls Division 3) Daramalan College Red 12 Defeated By Gungahlin Flames 24

(U14 Girls Division 3) Daramalan College Black 15 Defeated By Tuggeranong Southern Cross 20

(U14 Boys Division 2 B) Daramalan College 43 Defeat Norths Spirit 7

(U19 Girls Division 2) Daramalan College 28 Defeated By Belconnen Ramblers 39

(U19 Boys Division 1 B) Daramalan College 37 Defeated Canberra City Stallions 34

(U19 Boys Division 3) Daramalan College  Black 45 Defeated Belconnen Ramblers Black 26

(U19 Boys Division 6) Daramalan College Black 43 Defeated Canberra City Stallions Balboa 40

(U19 Boys Division 3) Tuggeranong Vikings 22 Defeated By Daramalan College Red 46

(U19 Boys Division 6) Daramalan College Red 12 Defeated By Belconnen Ramblers Gold 37

(JPL U19 Boys) Daramalan College 55 Defeated By Norths 107

U16 Div 1 Girls

JPL U16 Boys
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Sport News

ASC Swimming
Congratulations to the 
Daramalan Swimming 
team who competed 
at the ASC Swimming 
carnival on Tuesday 30 
March at the CISAC 
Swimming Centre. The 
following students placed 
in their events:
12 Years

Sean Loney  
- 1st 50m Backstroke
- 1st 50m Butterfly
- 2nd 50m Breaststroke
- 2nd 50m Freestyle

13 Years
Rylen Campbell 
- 1st 100m Backstroke
- 1st 200 IM
- 2nd 50m Backstroke
- 3rd 100m Freestyle
- 3rd 50m Butterfly
Oliver English 
- 2nd 100m 
Breaststroke  
Tahlia Wullaert 
- 1st 200m IM
- 1st 100m Backstroke
- 1st 50m Backstroke
- 1st 100m Freestyle
- 2nd 50m Freestyle
- 3rd 50m Breaststroke
- 3rd 50m Butterfly 

14 years
Lara McGuigan 
- 1st 100m Breaststroke 
- 1st 50m Breaststroke
- 1st 200m IM
- 2nd 50m Butterfly
- 2nd 100m Butterfly
- 3rd 100m Freestyle 
Ryan Birrell  
- 2nd 200m IM
- 2nd 50m Breaststroke
- 2nd 50m Backstroke
- 2nd 200m Freestyle
- 3rd 50m Freestyle
- 3rd 100m Freestyle
- 3rd 100m Backstroke

15 Years
Alice Henman
- 3rd 50m Butterfly

16 Years
Owen Hemsworth  
- 2nd 200m Freestyle
- 3rd 100m Freestyle
Isabella Murphy  
- 2nd 50m Backstroke
- 3rd 50m Butterfly
Mackenzie Birrell  
- 2nd 50m Butterfly
- 3rd 200m IM

Open
Griffin Hutchins 
- 2nd 50m Breaststroke
- 3rd 50m Butterfly

Congratulations also, to 
the following students, for 
receiving an overall place 
at the ASC Swimming 
carnival:

Sean Loney 
3rd (12 years boys)
Tahlia Wullaert 
Champion (14 years 
girls)
Rylen Campbell 
Runner up (13 years 
boys)
Lara McGuigan
3rd (14 years girls) 

ASC Athletics
Congratulations to the 
Daramalan Athletics 
team who competed 
at the ASC carnival on 
Thursday 22 April at the 
AIS. Daramalan finished 
overall Runners Up. The 
following students placed 
in their events:
12 Years

Mackenzie Dugdale 
- 2nd 100m 
- 3rd 200m 
Thomas Neighbour
- 3rd Discus
- 3rd Shot put
Patrick Clark 
- 2nd 800m

13 Years
Eloise Smith  
- 1st 400m
- 3rd Shot put
- 3rd 1500m
William Scarlett  
- 2nd Javelin
Kobe Wood 
- 2nd 400m
Abby Jones 
- 2nd High jump
Aidan Wunsch  
- 3rd 1500m
Lailani Arizapa
- 2nd Discus
Brooke Stewart
- 2nd Long jump

14 years
Elijah Wilson  
- 2nd Discus 
- 2nd Shot put
- 3rd Javelin
Sophie Neighbour  
- 1st Discus
- 1st Javelin
Jasmine Reid  
- 1st 100m
- 1st 200m
- 2nd Long jump

Achol Agok  
- 2nd Shot put

15 Years
Ashleigh Green  
- 1st Discus
- 3rd Shot put
Maxwell Berry 
- 1st 100m
- 1st 200m
Joel Kennedy
- 2nd High jump
Lara Dau  
- 2nd Javelin
- 2nd High jump
- 3rd Long jump
Charlotte Canavan 
- 2nd 800m
- 2nd 1500m
Morgan Quinn 
- 3rd Long jump
Alexia Cerne 
- 3rd 100m

16 years
Lauren Steinman 
- 1st Discus
- 1st Javelin
Antonio Pelivan 
- 3rd Long jump
Brooke Forster 
- 3rd Long jump
Genevieve Montefiore 
Gardener 
- 3rd 400m
Jack Young  
- 3rd 1500m
Lachie Ford 
- 2nd Shot put
Nicholas Garnsey 
- 3rd 100m
Ronan Powderly 
- 3rd High jump

Open
Shaun Harris  
- 1st 500m
- 2nd 800m
Grace Read
- 3rd 800m
Erik Cantle
- 1st Triple jump
1st in the Senior Boys 
4x100m Relay 
- Jake Rawlins
- Erik Cantle
- Nicholas Garnsey 
- Maxwell Berry

Furthermore, 
congratulations for 
receiving an overall place 
at the ASC Athletics 
carnival:
Jasmine Reid 
Runner up (14 years girls)
Sophie Neighbour 
3rd place (14 years girls)
Lauren Steinman 
3rd place (16 years girls)

CONGRATULATIONS

Congratulations to Laura 
Shortt (Year 12) for her 
selection in the 2021 
Canberra Nationals 
Academy Basketball team.

Congratulations to Mailey 
Cunningham 
(Year 10) for representing 
the ACT in the U18 
Womens Basketball team 
in the Australian Junior 
Championships Basketball 
tournament. This is the 
premier junior basketball 
tournament in Australia.
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Swimming Age Champions
Age Group Boys Girls

12 Years Champion Sean Loney Sophia Dobbie

12 Years Runner Up Riley Wyeth Ella O’Hearn

13 Years Champion Rylen Campbell Tahlia Wullaert

13 Years Runner Up Oliver English Eloise Smith

14 Years Champion Ryan Birrell Lara McGuigan

14 Years Runner Up Nathan Horne Ella Broers

15 Years Champion Izaac Rhall Alice Henman

15 Years Runner Up William Poels Charlotte Canavan

16 Years Champion Owen Hemsworth Isabella Murphy

16 Years Runner Up Jak Krsteski Mackenzie Birrell

Opens Champion Griffin Hutchin and James Voysey Sarah Nutt

Opens Runner Up Shaun Harris Chloe Bateup

Athletics Age Champions
Age Group Boys Girls

12 Years Champion Patrick Clark Shinay Buckley

12 Years Runner Up Thomas Connolly Sophia Dobbie

13 Years Champion Kobe Wood Remy Frawley

13 Years Runner Up Luka Jukic Eloise Smith

14 Years Champion Thomas Seib Billie Withers

14 Years Runner Up Alexander Campbell Dita Singer

15 Years Champion Ethan McDermott Angelina Jukic

15 Years Runner Up Maxwell Berry Charlotte Canavan

16 Years Champion Zachary Milczarek Jamie Hutchinson

16 Years Runner Up David Wood Genevieve Montefiore Gardner

Opens Champion Erik Cantle Sarah Nutt

Opens Runner Up Mathew Rickard Grace Read

New Records
2021 Dara Gift Girls: Genevieve Montefiore Gardner

2021 Dara Gift Boys: Thomas Connolly

12 Years 800m 2:37.88 Patrick Clark

12 Years Discus 22.90m Thomas Neighbour

15 Years 200m 28.05 Angelina Jukic

15 Years 100m 13.14 Angelina Jukic

15 Years Discus 28.39m Ashleigh Green

15 Years Shot put 10.46m Ashleigh Green

Aquathlon Champions
Age Group Boys Girls

Junior Champion Ryan Birrell Lara McGuigan

Junior Runner up Rylen Campbell Eloise Smith

Intermediate Champion Frederick Dimmock Sophie Wade

Intermediate Runner up Jak Krsteski Charlotte Canavan

Senior Champion Shaun Harris Sarah Nutt

Senior Runner up Samuel Pack Mia Poels

School Carnival Results
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Year 7/8 AFL X

Equestrian

Congratulations to 
Isabella Jarratt 
(Year 8) for representing 
Daramalan College at 
the Snowy Mountains 
Interschools Equestrian 
competition during the 
school holidays.

On Monday 3 May, Daramalan had 
two boys and one girls team compete 
in the AFL X Northside Gala day at 
Dickson ovals. It was a great day with 
the girls going undefeated all day, 
beating Canberra High in the final. 
The boys Daramalan Black team were 
unfortunately defeated in their final 
going down to a well skilled Canberra 
High. Whilst our Daramalan boys red 
team didn’t make the final, they were 
the only team to defeat the Canberra 
High School boys’ team in a third. 
Thank you to Grace Read (Year 12), 
Mr Boulter, Mr Sands and Mr Phelan 
for coaching the teams.

Boys Red team 
Jasper Barclay
Nikola Celebija 

Henry Davis
Blake Eggerton

Archer Llewellyn
Riley Wyeth

Christian Galeotti
Ethan Huang

Harry  Labouchardiere
Oscar Lee

DarioTurcic
Benjamin Miller

Boys Black team 
Cooper French 
Cael Heenan

Joseph Lowrey
Thomas  Nathan
Andreas Niesen
George Covey
Jack Dugdale

Ryan  Hamilton
Cooper White
Kobe Wood

Girls team 
Natalia Cerne

Georgia Patterson
Ella Broers
Mia Cooper

Daisy Goodwin
Tara Howarth
Imogen Morse
Molly Paddison

Lily Quigley
Annie Reid

Emily Willcox
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FROM THE PRINCIPALCOMMUNITY BUSINESS DIRECTORY

Kevin’s Auto Repairs
 
Motor Mechanics
•	 Service
•	 Maintenance
•	 Repairs
•	 ACT & NSW Rego Inspections
2 Ipswich Street, Fyshwick ACT 2609
T: 02 6280 6994
W: www.kevinsautos.com.au
C: Mark Nuessler and Liesl Hussey

Small Friends Vet
Small Friends Vet is run by a happy team of pet owners. We love coming to 
Small Friends every day and we hope you will love visiting us too.
9 Carstairs Cct, Amaroo ACT 2914
T: (02) 6262 2233
W: www.smallfriends.com.au
C: Matt Almond

Patorama Studios 
Real estate photography, marketing, drone, video, floor plans, virtual 
tours. Patorama is your one stop shop for all your real estate marketing 
needs. Delivering you a solution that gets results.
T: 0427 380 213
E: hi@patorama.com.au
W: patorama.com.au
C: Patrick Lindley

MR Building Services	
	  
Commercial, residential, maintenance small or large. 
Qualified team.
Try the MR difference!
17 Findlay Street, Higgins ACT 2615
T: 0412 324 596
E: mark@mrbuilding.com.au
C: Mark Reid

The College invites members of the 
Daramalan Family to use this Business 
Directory to locate businesses and 
services provided by the Daramalan 
College Community, including former 
students, alumni, former staff and other 
supporters.

If you are in business, and would like to 
advertise in our Directory, please contact 
yvonne.turnbull@daramalan.act.
edu.au or phone 6245 6334 for more 
information. Your small fee will go a long 
way to supporting our Scholarship Fund 
and your business will be promoted to 
the wider Daramalan College Community. 

This week we are delighted to present 
the following four businesses. To 
search all advertisers, please click this 
link https://www.daramalan.act.
edu.au/our-school/community/
community-business-directory/

Thank you for supporting our 
community!

N
EW

N
EW

https://www.kevinsautos.com.au/
https://smallfriends.com.au/
https://patorama.com.au/
mailto:yvonne.turnbull%40daramalan.act.edu.au%20?subject=
mailto:yvonne.turnbull%40daramalan.act.edu.au%20?subject=
http://www.daramalan.act.edu.au/our-school/community/community-business-directory/
http://www.daramalan.act.edu.au/our-school/community/community-business-directory/
http://www.daramalan.act.edu.au/our-school/community/community-business-directory/
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DANCESUPPORT OUR COMMUNITY BUSINESSES

ACTFAST Pest Control Steve Henson http://actfastpestcontrol.com.au/

AllClass Carpet & Upholstery Care Peter Nassar www.allclasscarpetcare.com.au

Aquaflo Irrigation Monika Herbert www.aquafloirrigation.com.au

Block Real Estate Tim Mardiyants www.blockrealestate.com.au

BND Construction David https://www.bndconstruction.com.au/

Bridge Strata Craig Bowditch www.bridgestrata.com.au

Canberra Elite Taxis Michelle Bramston-Boyle www.canberraelite.com.au

Canberra Spine Centre Rebeckah Reynolds www.spinecentre.com.au

Canberra Sports Physiotherapy and Rehabilitation Gavin Malouf www.csportr.com.au

CBR Recruitment Adam Kowalski https://www.cbrrecruitment.com.au/

Corver and Co Chartered Accountants Trevor Corver www.corverandco.com.au

Country 2 City Metal Roofing Chris www.country2citymetalroofing.com.au

Delta Building Automation Tim Davis www.deltaba.com.au

Dymocks Belconnen Andrew Whittley www.dymocks.com.au

Fifth Ave Property Styling Emily Casey https://fifthavepropertystyling.com/

Griffin Legal Claire Carton www.griffinlegal.com.au

Heartstory Photography Katie Kolenberg www.heartstoryphotography.com.au

Holly Komorowski – home.byholly Holly Komorowski www.homebyholly.com.au

Kevin’s Auto Repairs Mark Nuessler and Liesl Hussey www.kevinsautos.com.au

Kylie Holt Sports Physiotherapy Kylie Holt kylieholtsportsphysiotherapy.com.au

Last Frontier Heliskiing Brett Kennedy www.lastfrontierheli.com

Living Now Homes Steve Henson http://livingnowhomes.com.au/

Monarch Building Solutions Valerio Galeotti www.monarchbuildingsolutions.com.au

MR Building Services Mark Reid 0412 324 596

National Driving Academy Jim Sherwood www.nationaldriving.com.au

Orthodontics Canberra Vicki Boyd www.orth.net.au

Pacific Facilities Maintenance Justin Hyland www.pacificfm.com.au

Patorama Studios Patrick Lindley www.patorama.com.au

Pinnacle Driving School Lisa Murphy www.Pinnacledrivingschool.com.au

POPE’S Electrical & Data Supplies Daryl Read www.popeselectrical.com.au

Q1 Dental Care Dr Susan Leonera-Salazar www.q1dentalcare.com.au

Ray White Canberra Ben Faulks https://raywhitecanberra.com.au/

Ray White Rural Canberra-Yass Simon or George Southwell www.raywhiteruralyasscanberra.com.au

Scott Halley Homes Scott Halley www.scotthalleyhomes.com.au

Seears Workwear Shane Seears www.seearsworkwear.com.au

Small Friends Vet Matt Almond www.smallfriends.com.au

Snedden Hall & Gallop Richard Faulks www.shglawyers.com.au

Sold on Styling Karen Wheelwright www.soldonstyling.com.au

Studio Shemewé Toni Hackett www.shemewe.com.au

Territory Energy Electrical Division Shaun O'Connor www.territoryenergy.com

The Athletes Foot Bec Bennett www.theathletesfoot.com.au

Tint A Car Canberra Chris Baekalia https://www.tintacar.com.au/

TJM Canberra and CUB Camper Trailers Rodney and Fiona Kildey www.tjmcanberra.com.au

Write It Off – Property Depreciation Specialists Steve Wynn www.writeitoff.com.au


